Turners Anonymous, Inc.



Hi to you all,

I bet you miss hearing from me so I thought I'd drop a note before we get the fall season underway. Actually there are a few things that cannot wait.

FAIR IN THE PARK

This year we have been invited to demonstrate again at the Fair in the Park. This year it is being held September 7^{th} , 8^{th} , and 9^{th} . The location is Mellon Park at 6300 Penn Avenue.

I will be there on Friday to set up and help demonstrate and on Sunday to clean up. We need helpers Friday afternoon, all day Saturday and Sunday. I don't expect anyone to do a whole day, if you can work a few hours, it will be greatly appreciated. Let me know by email what hours you are available and I'll work on a schedule so we can all have fun with this. If you don't feel comfortable demonstrating, we also need someone to talk to the spectators, explain what our club does, and pass out information.

MAWTS - TURNING SYMPOSIUM IN LANCASTER

This is the third year for the Lancaster turning symposium. The dates are September 28, 29, 30. The early registration closes August 30 so if you are going, you can save quite a bit by registering early. Quite a few of our members have attended the last two and I can tell you that this is a well run and fun time. See mawts.com for more information.

THE FUTURE OF CONTEMPORARY CRAFT AND OUR MEETING LOCATION

Many of you saw the article in the paper about Contemporary Craft losing their lease on their present location. C.C. has a lease until the end of 2019, so we will be meeting in our present location for this upcoming 2018/2019 season.

I have spoken with Janet McCall, the director of CC, and she has filled me in on their search for new facilities. Right now they are looking at two location in the north side that are at least as big or bigger than they have now. She expects an answer by their board of directors by their October meeting.

I have spoken to John, the parking guy, and his company has a lease on the lot across the street from C.C. entrance, so we will still have nearby parking. I will give you more info on this in the September newsletter.

Meanwhile, our board and several volunteers have been looking at alternative sites if the connection with C. C. doesn't work out. In other words, WE ARE ON TOP OF THIS!

INDIANA CLUB

Just thought I would throw in a little ad.

In case you missed the demo that Dave Dudney and I did last January, we will repeat this at the Indiana club meeting Tuesday, September 11th. See their website: https://indianacountywoodturners.org for more information.

See you at one of these,

Dave Betler

